
 
The R/C Flyer - Page 1 

 
 

Volume 36, Issue 3 March 2011 

Next Meeting ï March 10, 2011, Clear Lake Park Buildingï 7:00 PM 
 

 
 

In The Pits 
 

by Michael Laible 

 
Well, I finally have found time to write some 
words for the article.  It seems things are 
moving so fast I am starting to get dizzy.  
Anyway, we have a lot of exciting things 
going on so letôs begin. 
 
As everyone knows the field has been 
repaved.  It is truly a blessing and I canôt 
believe how it looks.  The first day it was 
open we had 10-15 mph cross winds.  I was 
not to be denied; I started up my Dirty birdie 
and took off straight down the runway.  The 
ground handling is unbelievable.  I also put 
her down nicely in the cross wind.  I guess 
my second flight did not go as well.  During 
the landing one of the 20 mph gust came by 
and proceeded to blow my dirty birdie like a 
tumble weed.  Nothing big, just a wing bolt 
mount plate broken.  I guess I have the first 
official crash on the runway. 
 
I am in the middle of finalizing the striping 
plan and that should be squared away and 
talked about at the March meeting.  Below is 
the drawing that was submitted for pricing.  I 
also have several traffic directional arrows 
that are not shown. 

 

 
 

In addition to the runway striping, Bruce and I 
have been coordinating for a grand opening.  
I thought we could combine this with our 
spring fun fly and BBQ.  It seems like a good 
date for the Center Director would be April 
9th.  So, letôs dig deep and pitch in to get the 
field ready and things in place.  The March 
meeting will be our only meeting prior to this 
event.  Other items we need are getting some 
more bungee cords, getting replacement 
wires installed, cross runway sealed, and just 
general clean up. 
 
We will truly have a first class flying field. 
 
Until next month, 
Godspeed and Safe Landings, 
Mike 
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B-24 PROJECT 
 

by Michael Laible 

 
The B-24 is coming along.  The second half 
of the wing has been started and is going 
much better than the first. 
 

 
 

The next two pics show the tail feather 
mounting and epoxy/micro balloon saddle 
construction.  I placed a layer of monokote on 
the tail section, greased it well with Vaseline 
and when mounted created a wonderful mold.  
Once dried popped right off.  Cleaned up the 
overrun and it fits like a glove. 
  

 
 

 
 

I even used the access micro balloon mixture 
to make some parts.  The part on the left is 
the radar dome.  Since this photo I sanded 
this part to shape 
 

 
 

Mounted tail and rear turret in place.  Starting 
to look like a B-24!!! 
 

 
 

I did not realize that the B-24 body had 10 
windows.  YIKES.  I really thought hard on 
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this one.  I didnôt want to just mount them in 
the existing skin since it was 1/8ò thick.  This 
wouldnôt look scale.  So I recessed the balsa 
skin, inlayed a 1/32 ply piece with the window 
shape cut out and window already glued in 
place. 
 
The first pic shows the dremal router tool 
hogging out the balsa.  Second pic shows just 
the ply piece in place.  Not a bad fit.  The 
third pic is the ply piece with window glued in 
place and masked.  The piece is then glued 
into the body, filled and sanded smooth, 
ready for glassing and painting.  Oh yah, I did 
tint the glass. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Now onto the construction of the front gear 
door.  I cut them out, installed the hinges and 
things lined up nicely.  Still trying to figure out 
the best way to open and close them without 
buying a gear door sequencer.  I have a 
schematic for two micro switches that in 
theory should work. 
 

 
 

Ahh, the bomb bay doors.  No, canôt just 
swing open, they had to make them slide in a 
track.  Below is my idea, the screw heads will 
ride in the track with a pull-pull system.  This 
picture shows brass but I have decided to use 
aluminum.  I build a form and have a long 
spring and will bend it around the form, 
producing identical tracks.  Next month I will 
have a CAD drawing showing my design. 
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I plan to have a pull-pull wire through the 
track, driven by a large torque rod in the 
body.  Simple, right? 
 
Stay tuned. 
 

 

A PAPA DIRTY BIRDI 
Email from Bob Pham 

 
Gents, 
 
You guys will get a chuckle out of this.  I 
turned my 10 yr+ pattern plane, the venerable 
Dirty Birdie, into a 3D bird.  It has parts from 5 
different birds, some of whom are now 
deceased, and a brand new DLE 20cc 
gasser.  For comparison, next to mine is 
Dave Bacque's traditional Dirty Birdie.  As 
you know, the Dirty Birdie was one of Joe 
Bridi's designs and pretty popular in the late 
80's. 

 
Flew it yesterday (very windy) and it flew 
great. (editorôs note: this was the first day for 
the new runway, same day I crashed my dirty 
birdie ï Heh, 3 Dirty Birdyôs on the first flight 
day of the new runway)  I had a 6 oz tank and 
did not top it off. It ran out of gas on the 
second flight.  High wind prevented it from 
reaching our wonderfully new runway.  
Ditched it in the grass and the landing gear 
came off.  Super fun. (Heh wait ï Bob Pham 
was the first one not to make it back to the 
new runway!!!) 
 

 
(Editorôs Note: Some have decided to call this DB3D) 

 

 

L-19/O1E CESSNA BIRD DOG 
by Mike Laible 

 
Tas has been telling me about his Cessna 
bird Dog he has building so I bugged him for 
some pics.  Below are the pics and some 
words from Tas.  Enjoy. 
 
Plane started from a 1/5 scale Murataka kit.  I 
have deviated considerably from the stock 
configuration to bring it closer to scale. The 
plans were somewhat lacking and poorly 
translated. 
 
Specifications: wingspan 88" weight TBD, 
power will be SPE 26, landing lights, nav & 
strobe lights. 
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Meeting Minutes 
by Kent Stromberg 

 

02-2011 minutes 

 
Astronaut Tom Jones gave members a 
review of his co authored book Hell Hawks. 
 
General meeting.  Field update.  Black top 
held up by rain.  Will be finished when 
weather changes. 
 
Porta Can discussion     Mike will check into 
this.  Dave will check with rocket club to see if 
they may wish to contribute to defray cost.  
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Fun Fly will be discussed next meeting-     
Late April or May 
 
Model of the month Don White 
 
Refreshements Next meeting   Kent 
 

 

Model of the Month (MOM) 
 

 
Don White with astronaut Tom Jones.  Don is 
holding his MOM winner, ñFredeò.  Frede was 

built by his grandson in CO and shipped to 
Don as a surprise.  Wow, now that is what 

this is all about!!! 
 

 

Meeting Notes 
by Michael Laible 

 
Below you will find some pics of the JSCRCC 
February Meeting.  It was a special meeting 
with guest speaker Tom Jones.  Tom 
discussed his book called the ñHellHawksò.  
The Hellhawks were a P-47 squadron in 
WWII.  Several of the members brought their 
P-47ôs to show to commemorate the 
Hellhawks.  It was a great talk and he signed 
numerous books. 

 

 
What a nice crowd. 

 

 
Tom beginning his presentation. 

 

 
Don White with ñFredeò built by his grandson 
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Terry Dunn with his new electric Goldberg 

Falcon.  Nice looking foamy. 
 

 
 

Tas with his Hanger 9 P-47 
 

 
Herman Burtonôs MOY Top Flite P-47 

 
Charlie Teixeiraôs MOY Zirolli P-47 

 

 
 
 
 


